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MEETING OF  SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL   

Monday 12th June, 2006

Question No. 8
Question:
Councillor Robert Dowds
“To ask the Manager for an explanation as to why our County Council has not sought to achieve 20% affordable housing within our county?”

Reply:
The Council’s Housing Strategy, which was prepared in accordance with Part V of the Planning and Development Act 2000, was adopted by the Council at its meeting held on 11th June, 2001. Subsequently, this Strategy was reviewed and now forms an integral part of the County Development Plan 2004-2010, which was adopted by the Council on 10th November, 2004.

When reviewing the strategy, a number of factors such as ,The Regional Planning Guidelines forecast of the number of households required in South Dublin by 2010, the continuing decline in average household size, the 2002 Census of Population, the distribution of social/affordable housing throughout the county were taken into account.   As a result the need in South Dublin was determined and agreed at 15% by the Council.

The successful roll-out of the strategy adopted in June 2001 was also considered. The flexibility introduced by the Planning & Development Amendment Act 2002 was also central to the review of the strategy. Having regard to all of the relevant factors, the Council adopted the strategy as part of the County Development Plan.
There will be an opportunity for the Council to review the housing strategy, at the time of the mid term review of the County Development Plan 2004-2010.

